Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          July 22, 2019
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker, Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes:  Andrew presented an amendment requesting that discussion relative to the Senior Center included two additional sites that were not specifically named in the draft minutes, the site adjacent to the Cowell Gym and the Baptist Green site. Following discussion, Andrew presented a motion to accept the minutes of July 8, with amendment. Bob seconded the motion, which, passed unanimously.  Bob presented a motion to accept the minutes of the July 8 executive session. Andrew seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 
· On behalf of the Shelburne Fire Department, Bob extended thanks to the Colrain, Greenfield and Shelburne Falls Fire Departments, and AMR for their assistance with the motor vehicle crash on Saturday night on the Colrain-Shelburne Road. 
Department Liaison Reports:

Pratt Library – The committee will now be meeting on a quarterly basis.
Highway Department – The Skinner Road project is complete. Mark has learned of a Mass Works grant and has had an offer of help from someone from the town of Monterey.  In order to apply, the Select Board would need to hold a public hearing and abutters notified. The time line is short as the grant deadline is August 17. The project Mark has in mind is Little Mohawk Road (see Other Business for further discussion).
Town Hall – Terry participated in the interview process for a Regional Animal Control position. The Sherriff’s Office received more than 90 applications.  The Selection Committee interviewed nine applicants. Sherriff Donelon will review the Committee’s top three candidates.  The Selection Committee may schedule a second round of interviews.
Appointments: None
Old Business:

Highway Laborer Position – The Town received five applications. Mark, Andrew, and Terry will meet for purpose of interview.
Police Station Renovation Re-Bid – The first bid cycle had produced only one bid, which was high, so the project was re-bid. The Town received five bids in the second round. The bids included the base bid and three alternates – a loading dock, windows, and a firewall. The architect, Terry, and Chief Bardwell were present at the bid opening and they recommended accepting the low bid from Inglewood Development Corp. Bob presented a motion to award the bid for the Police Station Renovation project to Inglewood Development Corp. of Longmeadow. Andrew seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously approved.
Town of Rowe RE: Request to Rent Temporary Bridge Structure – The Company that sold the town the temporary bridge, ADM Welding and Fabrication rents bridges as well. Their rates are $65 per day for the first 90 days and $40 per day after 90 days. These are the rates for a new bridge. Andrew suggested that Shelburne would charge lower rates, since the Town has used the bridge for their own bridge replacement project. Terry will seek a recommendation from Mark Shippee.

Senior Center Capital Project RE: Request for Estimated Capital Commitment – The Expansion Committee had asked each member town for an estimate of what they could commit to capital campaign. Terry has upgraded the town’s capital plan and has shown the updated plan to the Finance Committee. The Board will now study the plan. For planning purposes, Terry factored in a dollar amount of $50,000 per year for 10 years.
New Business: 
GSFABA RE: Street Use permit for Bridge – The GSFABA has asked for the closure of the Iron Bridge, and related streets on August 18, for the annual Bridge Dinner. The GSFABA has sent required Permit requests to Mass DOT. The Police Department has approved the request and the shift officer will handle the event as in the past. Andrew presented a motion to approve the request of the GSFABA to close the Iron Bridge for the annual Bridge Dinner on August 18, 2019.  Bob seconded the motion, which, passed unanimously.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business:
Mass Works Grant – As briefly discussed under liaison reports the timeline for this grant is very short, being due on August 17 and requiring abutter notification, a public hearing, and a town meeting vote. A grant writer from Monterey has offered her help with the application at a cost of $3,500 to $3,700, which includes grant administration. Funding for the grant writer would need to come from the Highway Department budget. Andrew suggested that Mark obtain a formal proposal from the grant writer outlining her services. The Town will also need to obtain letters of support from the Police, Fire, EMS Departments, abutters, and any affected neighboring towns. If the town can meet all of the application requirements in the short time allowed, the Board is supportive of trying to secure the grant.
Public Comment: 
Richard Feury of 21 Maple Street thanked Andrew for including the property adjacent to Cowell Gymnasium on the list of potential sites.

Mark Vandale of 27 Maple Street is concerned about the amount of money suggested for a new Senior Center, Memorial Hall renovations, and the Police Station project, He does not want to see taxes rise. He also expressed concern for asking the towns for a capital commitment before a site for a larger Senior Center is chosen. Andrew explained that voters have already approved both the Police Station and Memorial Hall projects. He further explained that using tax dollars often serves as leverage when seeking outside funding sources.
Suzette Nicol’s of 11 Maple Street requested a copy of the town’s capital plan and asked questions about the process used when completing the Senior Center survey.

Adjournment: At 7:51 pm, Andrew presented a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bob seconded the motion, which, passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
